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Report from Pastor Search Committee 

We will certainly miss John Honeycutt who has resigned to move to Roanoke. John expertly guided our 
committee for the first few months, spending numerous hours organizing, phoning, and studying the pastor 
search process. With his departure, the committee elected Ron Guest as the new chairman, and on July 23, 
the church elected Kim Warren to fill the seventh slot on the committee. The church also approved a budget 
to include projected expenses. 

We are now working with the expert guidance of Dr. Bill Wilson. In our first meeting with the consultant, we 
received information about the pastor search process, how to use a scorecard, and how to conduct interviews 
on different levels. To assist with that, each member of the committee is reading two books recommended by 
Dr. Wilson. 

The Church Profile has been completed and will soon be on the churchôs website (fbcbristol.org), along with 
a space for regular updates from the Committee. Please check the website frequently. Hard copies of the 
Profile will be available for checkout from the church library 

In addition to referrals for senior pastor from our consultant, we will be glad to accept recommendations 
from church members. If you know a person you would like the committee to consider, please give the name 
and information to Ron Guest by August 9. We 
anticipate that we will be looking at resumes of 
prospective candidates by the third week of 
August. 

Finally, the pastor search process is a spiritual 
process, and you are essential participants. Please 
pray for the person God is preparing for our 
church, and please pray for our committee that we 
will have wisdom and discernment. 

First Thoughts . . . . 



 

Terrific Tuesdays! Thank you to all the volunteers, 
youth, and adults, who worked hard to make our  
Summer Terrific Tuesdays Childrenôs Program  
successful! The four Terrific Tuesdays had a VBS 

theme of SonQuest Rainforest along with Bible study, 
crafts, music, games, snacks, lunch, and day trips to 
Just Jump Bristol, Brightôs Zoo, Kingsport Aquatic 
Center, and Natural Tunnel State Park.  Our children 
learned how to talk to God, how to do what is right, 
how God helps us to love others, and how we work for 

the Lord. 

 
 
 
 
  
 

 
3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ !ÕÇÕÓÔ ρσȟ ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ  ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÁÎÄ 
ÙÏÕÔÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÒÏÍÏÔÅÄ ÔÏ  ÔÈÅ ÎÅØÔ ÃÌÁÓÓȢ  

#ÏÎÇÒÁÔÕÌÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ ÁÌÌȦ 

2nd ANNUAL  

OCTOGENARIAN  

CELEBRATION  

Plan to join us in recognizing our  
Octogenarians (those over 80 years of age) at 
a  special celebration on Wednesday, August 2 
in Rosser Hall.   
 

Dinner will be served at 5:30 (free to Octoge-
narianséothers pay usual $5 per person/$15 
family max), followed by a Variety Show fea-
turing our talented children, youth, and young-
at-heart. 
 
If you have questions, contact the church  
office at 276-669-8191. 

First Monday  
 /Î -ÏÎÄÁÙȟ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ρρȟ  ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÔÒÁÖÅÌ ÔÏ   
(ÉÃËÏÒÙ 4ÒÅÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÒÍ ÏÆ  #ÈÁÒÌÉÅ ÁÎÄ .ÅÌÌ #ÁÍÐÂÅÌÌ 
ɉÈÏÍÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÏÆ .ÅÌÌɊ ÆÏÒ Á ÐÉÃÎÉÃ ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÂÁÒÎȢ  4ÈÅ 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÕÐÐÌÙ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÁÔ ÁÎÄ ÂÅÖÅÒÁÇÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ×Å  
ÁÒÅ ÁÓËÉÎÇ  ÔÈÏÓÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÒÉÎÇ Á ÃÏÖÅÒÅÄ ÄÉÓÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÉÒ 
ÃÈÏÉÃÅȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÆПÉÃÅ ÔÏ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÎÏ ÌÁÔÅÒ 
ÔÈÁÎ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ υȢ ,ÅÔ ÕÓ ËÎÏ× ×ÈÁÔ ÄÉÓÈ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ 
ÂÒÉÎÇÉÎÇȢ 4ÈÅ ÂÕÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÌÅÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÁÔ ρρ ÁȢÍȢ  

Itüs a Girl! 
Congratulations to Nola and        

Jeremy Woods on the birth of their 
daughter Anna Michelle Woods  
July 11, 2017.   Anna Michelle 

weighed 7 lbs. 5 oz.  

 

Thank You FBC Bristol for sending our youth and 
adults to Mission Lumberton and Camp Unidiversity!!! 
 

Our youth have had an amazing experience this summer 
at both.  Youth worked hard helping with the Hurricane 
Matthew Recovery in Lumberton. 
 

FBC youth experienced the presence of Christ through 
our Youth Camp 2017!  They studied what the incarna-
tion of Christ means to us year round and had a blast 
experiencing camp with each other and 22 other 
churches. Thank you for your prayers and support! 

 
The Mission Team will be  

collecting school supplies for local 
children in need. Stores already 
have items on sale. A collection 
box is in Rosser Hall to drop off 
your donations. Schools are back in 
session at the beginning of  

August. 



/ÕÒ ÌÉÂÒÁÒÙ ÎÏ× ÈÁÓ Á -ÅÒÌÉÎȟ ÁÎ 

ÅÎÈÁÎÃÅÄ ÖÉÓÉÏÎ ÄÅÖÉÃÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁËÅÓ 

ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÖÉÓÕÁÌÌÙ 

ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅÄ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓȢ  )Ô ×ÁÓ 

ÄÏÎÁÔÅÄ ÂÙ -ÒÓȢ !ÇÎÅÓ 4ÁÙÌÏÒ ÉÎ ÍÅÍÏÒÙ ÏÆ ÈÅÒ 

ÈÕÓÂÁÎÄȟ 2ÏÂÅÒÔ Ȱ"ÏÂȱ 4ÁÙÌÏÒȟ  ÆÏÒ ×ÈÏÍ ÉÔ ×ÁÓ Á 

ÇÒÅÁÔ ÈÅÌÐȢ  )Ô ÉÓ ÌÏÃÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ !ÄÕÌÔ ÒÏÏÍ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÎ 

ÂÅ ÕÓÅÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÖÅÎÉÅÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÁÎÙÏÎÅ ÎÅÅÄÉÎÇ ÉÔȢ  

 

The Sanctuary Choir will begin regular choir rehearsals 
on August 9.  We will also begin working on the 
Christmas Cantata - ñThe Greatest Story Ever Told.ò 
You are invited to join the choir, participate in the 
cantata, and enjoy the fellowship. 
 

The Handbell Choir will begin rehearsing on Sunday, 
August 13, at 9 a.m.  We will be looking for some new 
ringers to replace a few that we are losing.  If you are 
interested in ringing bells, please contact Angie Hicks. 
 

Blessings,  
Eric 

&"# ÉÓ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÓÉÂÌÅ ÆÏÒ  ÐÒÏÖÉÄÉÎÇ ÍÅÁÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ  
ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÔÏÃËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ "ÒÉÓÔÏÌ (ÏÓÐÉÃÅ  
!ÕÇÕÓÔ Χ-ΧΫȢ  7Å ÎÅÅÄ ÍÏÎÅÔÁÒÙ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ  
ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓȢ  .ÅÌÌ #ÁÍÐÂÅÌÌ ÉÓ ÃÏÏÒÄÉÎÁÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÁÌÓȢ  4ÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ ÏÆ !ÄÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÕÐÄÁÔÉÎÇ 

ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÐÏÌÉÃÙ ÍÁÎÕÁÌȢ /ÕÒ ÇÏÁÌ ÉÓ ÔÏ 
ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÖÉÓÅÄ ÍÁÎÕÁÌ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ 
ÑÕÁÒÔÅÒÌÙ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒȢ 
7Å ÐÌÁÎ ÔÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÃÏÐÉÅÓ ÒÅÁÄÙ ÐÒÉÏÒ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 
ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÍÐÌÅ 
ÔÉÍÅ ÆÏÒ ÒÅÖÉÅ× ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÖÏÔÉÎÇȢ 4ÈÅ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔ 
ÉÓ ÍÏÖÉÎÇ ÁÌÏÎÇ ȟ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÅÄ 

χυ ÐÅÒÃÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÔÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒÍÁÔȢ 7Å ÁÒÅ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ 
ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÌÏÃÁÔÅ ÁÎÄ ÒÅ-ÆÏÒÍÁÔ ÅØÉÓÔÉÎÇ ÐÏÌÉÃÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÐÒÏÃÅÄÕÒÅÓȟ ÕÐÄÁÔÅ ÁÎÄ ÒÅ-ÆÏÒÍÁÔ ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔ ÆÏÒÍÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔÓȟ ÁÎÄ ×ÏÒË ×ÉÔÈ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÔÅÁÍÓ ÔÏ ÉÄÅÎÔÉÆÙ 
ÐÏÌÉÃÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÃÅÄÕÒÅÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÄȢ 
 

7Å ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÃÃÕÒÁÔÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÏÒÏÕÇÈ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÏÌÉÃÙ 
ÍÁÎÕÁÌ ÉÓ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÃÒÉÔÉÃÁÌ ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ 
ÃÈÕÒÃÈȢ 
 

4ÏÍ 0ÁÒËÅÒ 
#ÈÁÉÒÍÁÎȟ "ÏÁÒÄ ÏÆ !ÄÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ 

The Ministry Team will be starting the process of 
filling positions on our teams and boards for the 2018-
2020 term.  If you rotate off your team this year, we 
appreciate your service and hope you will want to fill a 
slot on another team or board.   
 

If you are schedule to roll off  your team and would 
like to remain on the same team for another three year 
term, that is possible one time.  If you are ending a two
-term obligation, you must roll off.  If you are a team 
chair, the Ministry Team must know if any of these 
members would like to stay on your team another term 
by August 30.  If we are not contacted, we will assume 
we need to fill the vacancy.    
 

When you are contacted, we trust you will prayerfully 
consider and accept the opportunity to serve FBC in the 
this capacity.  If there is a team or board you are 
particularly interested in serving on, please contact any 
member of the Ministry Team, and we will make that 
happen.  Thank you in advance for your participation. 

 
Ministry Team Members: 

Sarah Parker, Jackie Crum, Betty Jones, David Hicks, 
Nell Campbell, Michael Warren, Donna Hare,   

 Joan Link, and Sandy Leonard 

 
 
 
 
My grateful appreciation to friends at First Baptist 
Church for the many kindnesses extended to me after the 
loss of my precious husband--visits, calls, cards, and 
food.  And thank you especially for lifting me up to the 
Father during this difficult time. 
 
Blessings,  
Carolyn Harris 


